
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
 School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Phone: 020 7987 4624 

F r i d ay  1 9 t h  M ay  2 0 1 7  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Thank you to Reception class for their great assembly this morning. They taught us all about how plants grow, showed us pictures from their visit 
to the Natural History Museum and sang a very catchy song about a caterpillar! Well done everyone in Reception! 
 

Unfortunately, due to a number of issues involving fidget spinners, they will no longer be allowed in school. There is a separate letter going 
home about this with more information. 
 

Finally, next Tuesday Year 5 are running an athletics-themed fitness challenge for all classes. Your child can come in wearing their PE kit and their 
team’s colours if possible. We’re really looking forward to a fun morning of sport!  
 

Best wishes, 

Nicola Horton 

THIS  WEEK ’S  RESULTS :   

Class Attendance  
Number 
of Lates 

 
Lining up 
Awards 

Nursery 86.6% 4   

Reception 97.9% 8   

Year 1 92.1% 3  5 

Year 2 93.7% 2  2 

Year 3 94.4% 4  4 

Year 4 98.6% 6  2 

Year 5 98.6% 3  5 

Year 6 94.7% 5  2 

Overall  94.4% 35  

Well-done 
Year 1 & 5! 

Keep it up. 

Love God,  love yourse l f ,  love one another  

Nursery 
Aaniyah  

Chowdhury 
For absolutely amazing News writing. 
Well done! 

Reception Sorahia Otuonye 
For having a positive attitude to learning 
in her new school.  

Year 1 
Rayleigh Kitty 

Dingley  
Being a caring and respectful friend. For 
participating well in class discussions.  

Year 2 Nabila Farzana 
Contributing to class discussions and 
always on task.  

Year 3 Yakub Mollah 
Has turned his behaviour round       
positively, making better decisions.  

Year 4 
Khadija  

Chowdhury 
Doing excellent in Maths and Literacy.  

Year 5 Nusrat Khan 

Really excelling in her learning. Her 

input during reading sessions with 
Moushumi have shown her resilience 

and determination to do well.  

Year 6 Samira Farzana  
For being a quiet, calm and  

conscientious Year 6. 

HOUSE  TEAM POINTS    
 

584 Blyton House 388 Dahl House  
 

 

  
 

595 Donaldson House 527 Rosen House  

@stpaulst luke  

Reminder: School will be closed for 
half term from Monday 29th May 

until Friday 2nd June. 



Please remember to  check the  d iary  dates  weekly .  
(Changes might  apply) .  

Diary Dates: 
Month of May - Year 2 SATs throughout May 

Tuesday 23rd May - Summer Fitness Challenge - all pupils 
need a full PE kit 

Thursday 25th May - Learning through Play session 

(children under 5 years) - 9:15am—10:45am - SPSL Hall 

Friday 26th May - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - Father 

Duncan Ross Room - All parents/carers welcome 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June - Half Term Holidays  - 

School is closed 

Monday 5th June - All pupils are back in school 

Thursday 8th June - Polling Day - School is closed 

Monday 12th June - Friday 16th June - Healthy Eating 

Week 

Friday 16th June - Year 2 Class Assembly 

Friday 16th June - Second fluoride session for children in 

Nursery, Reception & Year 1 

Friday 23rd June - Year 5 Class Assembly  

Friday 30th June - Nursery Class Assembly 

Friday 7th July - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Year 6 end of year performance date to be decided. 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Monday 4th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Tuesday 5th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Wednesday 6th September - School starts for Reception, 

Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6.  

Nursery- staggered start dates (letter will be sent out to 

confirm) 

Learning through Play 

Sessions are every Thursday for families with   

children 0-4 years of age. 

9:15am-10:45am 

SPSL Hall 

Come and join us for a fun session to help promote and  
support the development of early literacy, communication and 

language skills. 

Please tell your friends and family about this, they are 

welcome to attend with their child aged 0-4. 

Would you like to help your child 
learn phonics/reading as we do in 
school? Please visit the following 

websites for more information. 

www.ruthmiskin.com 

www.youtube.com 

www.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading 

SUMMER  F ITNESS  CHALLENGE  

Tuesday 23rd May 2017  

Year 5 will be leading a whole school Summer 

Fitness Challenge next week Tuesday. Please 

make sure that your child/children come to 

school with their full PE Kits.  

 

 

On Tuesday, Year 6 spent the day at Victoria Park to celebrate 
the SATs being finished. The sun was shining and all the  

children had a brilliant time and were great ambassadors for 
the school with their excellent behaviour.  

On Wednesday, Year 3 went on an educational visit to the 

British Museum for their topic learning on Ancient       

Egyptian. We looked at the daily lives of men and women 

from Athens, Sparta and other ancient Greek cities.  
 

“I enjoyed writing in the 
booklet because it was 

fun and it tested my brain 

to see if I learnt anything.” 
Safwan in Year 3 

So far SPSL has collected 941 

vouchers! 

Please check your purses, wallets, bags 
etc… for any vouchers remaining and remember to bring 

them to the school office by 30th June 2017.  

There are many activities for children in  

Tower Hamlets during the holidays. Please look 

in the parents display board or the leaflet 

point (school office) for further information. 

You can also visit the Tower Hamlets website. 

http://www.ruthmiskin.com/en/resources/tag/parents/
https://www.youtube.com/user/ruthmiskintraining
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading

